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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

NEW HOUSE OF PEACE DIRECTOR NAMED
Milwaukee, WI (October 28, 2009)  --  The House of Peace, a Capuchin ministry, has named Gerri Sheets-Howard as its new executive director.  Sheets-Howard has served as the assistant director since 2002.  She has a BA in Business Administration and an MA in Religious Studies from Cardinal Stritch University.  She is also a Methodist minister.  
Also announced is that Capuchin friar Perry McDonald will be serving as the House of Peace pastoral director.  Father Perry is joined by Capuchin friars Father Matthew Gottschalk and Father Al Veik as Capuchin presence at the House of Peace.

Former director, Brother Mark D Carrico, has accepted another ministry position within the Capuchin Province of St. Joseph.

“I grew up near the House of Peace.  We looked at the House of Peace as an anchor in the neighborhood.  My family knew both Fr. Matthew and Br. Booker, the founders of the House of Peace,” Sheets-Howard explains.  “I am very grateful for the beacon light that the Capuchins and the House of Peace has been to not only my family, but countless other families for almost 42 years.  I am very fortunate to have this wonderful opportunity to serve the community through the ministry of the House of Peace.”
“Working with the Capuchin friars has been uplifting.  I like to think of what I do as a vocation, not a job,” Sheets-Howard concludes.

After the civil unrest of the 60’s, some existing inner city parishes closed.  The House of Peace was created to fill the gap, originally as an extension of St. Francis parish.  Now, over forty years later, it serves the area surrounding 17th & Walnut, providing a social worker, a clothes closet, a food pantry, teen leadership/scholarship program, pastoral counseling, health services through partner UWM and legal counsel through partner Marquette University. 

Since 1968, the House of Peace has served Milwaukee’s working poor and chronically poor.  The House of Peace is a Capuchin ministry and is part of the Capuchin Province of St. Joseph, which is headquartered in Detroit, and serves Capuchin ministries worldwide.
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